




[1870-02-02; letter from Eva Crowell to mother Polly D.:] 
              Boston  Feb. 2. 
Dear mother 
  I am all out of money, and owe seven dollars for board.   My board bill 
comes in once a month so that it is large when it does come.   Will you ask 
father to send me a Check for two hundred and fifty dollars.   I mean one 
hundred and fifty, and send it by return mail if you can, at any rate as soon 
as possible, for I owe some for board and have only one dollar in my purse. 
  I heard the women discuss Suffrage to day in legislature. [over page]  
There were a great many ladies present and the speeches were quite 
interesting.   Lucy Stone was the last and best speaker of the whole, though 
one lady on the opposite side opposed to Suffrage received the most 
applause.   The parties seemed to be quite equally divided and gave each 
other some sharp hits.   I thought then, if a few of them could only have 
taken lessons in elocution, they would have added a great deal to their 
power. 
  Chloe called here yesterday which is the first I have seen of her for some 
weeks.  [next page]  Mr Powers was also here last week and seems to be full 
of business.   I see him occasionally in the street, bu the does not Come 
here much.    
  We are having a perfect gale of wind to day and to see the hats [---]ing 
down the streets and the people blowing about is sure fun.   We sat down 
this afternoon and for half hour we were laughing as heartily as we need 
too, for digestion 
  Why does not Persis write me?   I saw one of the boarders at Mrs 
Brusels, a few evenings ago, but not to speak to him, it was [over page] the 
emty headed one, who is in the shoe business. 
  I shall write as often as I can find time, and I am very busy. 
  With love to Persis, Eddie, and father. 
              Yours affect 
               Eva 
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